
Welcome Back Otters!

Principal's Message
Dear RHD Families -


I'm very excited to have students and staff back on campus. I look forward to meeting our new
students and families as well as seeing familiar faces from last year. If parents have not
completed online registration for 2022-2023, please click on this link to begin as soon as
possible: https://www.pgusd.org/Parents/Synergy-ParentVUE/index.html. Students will not be able
to attend school without complete registration/immunizations nor will their name(s) be listed on
class lists. Also, do not forget to submit health concerns to to our Health Clerk, Cindy Waznis, at
cwaznis@pgusd.org.


Before and After School Recreation registration is open. Please visit
https://robertdown.pgusd.org/Parents/B-A-S-R-P-/index.html


I'd like to welcome our new staff to RHD:



Megan Coleman, who will be sharing a 1st grade classroom with Rachel McNickle - who is
retuning from maternity leave (Welcome Back!)
Annalisa Florenza, who began with RHD last year then moved to Forest Grove returns to help
with Intervention part time
Jennifer Pritchard is switching roles as she works full-time at RHD as our speech pathologist
Jasona Prowse is moving into room 18 and teaching in our SDC program

https://s.smore.com/e/z843c/EJT5MT
https://s.smore.com/e/z843c/bI1unl
https://s.smore.com/e/z843c/0ymZbD


Liliana Nunez is our new 4th and 5th grade Spanish teacher
Jonathan Valverde is our new instrumental music teacher





Class lists will be sent out via email and posted in front of the school on Tuesday, August 2nd at
4:00 P.M. For new RHD families, any requests for modifications will be considered after two weeks
if there is a conflict that has been addressed with the assigned teacher. If a change is desired,
please contact the teacher with your concerns and meet to discuss how they can be resolved.


Kindergarten and 1st grade teachers will be hosting Meet and Greets for their students and
families on Wednesday, August 3rd. With Back to School Night on Thursday, August 11, our other
staff members felt it would be an opportunity to meet families then.



Mrs. Kelly's kindergarten Meet and Greet: Room E-4 from 12:00-1:00 P.M.
All 1st grade classrooms Meet and Greet (Perkins, Evans, and McNickle/Coleman: Rooms E-1,
E-2, and E-3 from 12:00-1:00 P.M. (See letter below and attached) Bring school supplies to help
with the first day of school organization.
Mrs. Chavez's Kindergarten Meet and Greet: Room A-2 from 1:00-2:00 P.M. Families are
welcome to bring supplies and do not have to stay the entire time.
Mrs. Renteria's Kindergarten Meet and Greet: Room A-3 from 3:00-4:00 P.M.





School begins on Thursday, August 4th with gates opening at 8:30 A.M. and classes beginning at
8:45 A.M. Parents, please continue to wait outside gates throughout the year; however, on August
4th once students are inside classrooms, I will be hosting a Parent Safety Meeting at the lunch
tables (approximately 8:50 A.M.). For those parents that cannot attend, I will be covering Safety at
the first Cocoa with Keller on Tuesday, August 9 at 6:30 P.M. Topic: Safety



Join Zoom Meeting
https://pgusd.zoom.us/j/85942505242
Meeting ID: 859 4250 5242





As mentioned, Back to School Night will occur on Thursday, August 11. To celebrate, we are
hosting a Welcome Back BBQ beforehand from 4:00-6:00 P.M. with vegetarian options. If you are
available to help with this Art in Action fundraiser, please reply to this email, text, or call me. The
principal's message will occur at the lunch tables at 6:15 with representatives from PTA. If you
have not signed up to become a member, please use this link: https://robertdownpta.org/join
Back to School classroom sessions will occur from 6:30-7:00 P.M. and 7:00-7:30 P.M. Please find
out from your student's teacher which session to attend as we are trying to be cautious about
current COVID variant cases. Families with multiple siblings please choose the sessions that meet
your needs.


Our building has a new look with paint crews finishing up this week. Unfortunately, our new play
structure was not able to be installed and we will be playing catch up within the first month of
school. Once the former sand area is fenced off, please do not enter the area.


A few garden beds need to be installed. If any parents have time to help with this project, please let
me know. Two trees need to be moved first, and the ability to lift heavy objects is required.

https://s.smore.com/e/z843c/4WTlaQ
https://s.smore.com/e/z843c/V8p-zB


I want to thank Trustee John Paff for re-painting our geometric shapes on the playground last
week, adding a rhombus, parallelogram, and trapezoid since they are introduced in our Swun Math
curriculum. Any parents that would like to add degree markings (90/right angle squares, 360 for
circles, 180 for triangles, equal angles and congruent sides, etc. I also have extra paint if any
parents would like to complete the playground paint project, so please let me know if you are
interested in volunteering your time.


Our very own Michelle Evans has led the new Youth Ambassadors of Pacific Grove program this
summer. They are hosting the annual Pet Parade this Friday at 2:00 P.M. Please see the flier below.


The Monterey Bay Union FC is inviting local schools to its annual Back to School Night on
Saturday, august 27th at 7:00 P.M. See the flier below and purchase tickets in section N4. I haven't
been to a professional soccer game since the original San Jose Earthquakes played the Tampa
Bay Rowdies with Easy Perez and George Best. Let me know if your family would like to attend but
it would be difficult to purchase tickets. It should be fun.






In Otter Ohana,



Sean Keller, RHD Principal
skeller@pgusd.org or (831) 275-0083


1st Grade Families
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Use the QR Code above with a smart device or visit the website to order:
https://www.engravedbricks.com/campaign/RHD

Print out the attached PDF (below) and turn in to the RHD office or Drop Box at the top of the steps
with checks made out to RHD PTA. Artwork must fit inside the rectangle (4 x 8) or square (8 x 8) in
black permanent marker only.

https://s.smore.com/e/z843c/yX0IA1
https://s.smore.com/u/9113/28d4e7cf3f075c2a78a808589ee743d6.png
https://s.smore.com/u/6c86/ad6dd5832221b9af43c17e15d160a82a.png


Flyers

After School Enrichment (ASE)
Hello parents! After a two-year hiatus, I am actively working on bringing the ASE program back to
our elementary schools. To build up the classes that ASE can offer to our students, I am once
again reaching out to all parents, asking if anyone is interested in joining our ASE program. If there
is a hobby or skill that you would like to share with our students, please contact me at
nmontgomery@pgusd.org. The first ASE session for the 2022-23 school year will begin the last
week of August, so registration will open shortly after school resumes at the beginning of August.


Natalie Montgomery
ASE Coordinator
nmontgomery@pgusd.org

CLICK HERE to ORDER RHD Spirit Wear

Field of Dreams Design, Inc.


Robert Down Elementary School
Website: https://robertdown.pgusd.org/

Location: 485 Pine Avenue, Pacific Grove, CA, USA

Phone: (831) 646-6540
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